Baltimore Shambhala Council Minutes (1/14/13) 

Meeting convened at about 7:05 PM

Practice & Education

· Programs have been well attended


11 participants in Level II this past weekend


35 for Acharya John’s Mahamudra Program


Expected huge turnout (over 60) for Level I on 1/26/13 (Free Program)

· Eric’s time devoted to the Center has been significantly reduced because of his job. There are needs to fill leadership positions for:


Shambhala Training Coordinator


Practice Coordinator


IEL Class Coordinator


Shrine Master


Bookstore Manager


Shambhala Sadhana Feast Coordinator
There is an immediate need for a Shambhala Training Coordinator and an IEL Class Coordinator.
Governance
· Need someone to head publicity 


Sasha designs much of the publicity, but we need someone to manage publicity
· Newsletter will be out by the first of the month. Each sphere will be receiving a request for copy for the newsletter.
· We need a data base administrator. Joe and Eric will sit down with Ray and walk him through the different databases, and how to utilize the information contained in them.

· Ray requested a group of active leaders in the community to pull together as a Center Coordinating Group. This group would be operational in nature. The Council approved forming such a group (similar to the already approved Executive Council). Ray will proceed on this.
· Ray said there will be a need, during the transition, to have a temporary employee in the office working with Sasha. The Council authorized hiring a temporary employee. Ray is going to ask the Council to look at bringing in an office manager on a part-time basis – at least on an interim basis.

· The Council members had a discussion about a community meeting in February. More to come.
Finance 
· Joe, Ray and Eric will be working on a letter requesting that members bring their contributions up to date and increase the amounts contributed. This letter will go out by the end of the week.

· Pam Shifflett has agreed to serve as the membership coordinator. The Council discussed whether we should again be looking should be 
· The November, 2012 Financial Statement is attached hereto. Revenue for November was $9,100.45 and expenses were $10, 768.38 for a monthly loss of $1,667.93. 

· The Financial Statement for Jan 1, 2012 to December 8, 2012 shows a total income of $129, 953.42 and total expenses of $148, 191.97 for a loss of $18, 238.55.  Although still operating with monthly losses, the comparison with the same period in 2011 shows a reduction in losses – from $35, 286 in 2011 to $18, 238 in 2012. 
· As of November 30, 2011, the total assets held by the Center are $43, 716.82. Assets as of November 30, 2011 were $56, 579.09 – for a reduction of $12,962.27. 
Societal Health
· Ed proposed having greeters (Council members and other active members of the Center) begin staffing the Center from 6 to 8 each weeknight. Joe said it would be better to go from 5:30 to 7:30, since some new folks come for evening sitting between 5:30 and 6:00. The Council voted to begin recruiting greeters for the period beginning February 1 to be at the Center from 5:30 to 7:30 PM.  Ed will proceed on this.
· Ray said he would like to create a “culture of volunteerism” in which community members are encouraged to volunteer and it is easy for them to do so. This culture should begin at orientation and always be in the forefront of the Center’s messaging.

· In light of the culture of volunteerism discussion, we determined that a new position entitled Leadership Development Director (“LDD”) should be created at the Council level, and that a Volunteer Coordinator would work with that Director. Both positions will fall within Societal Health & Well Being, but the LDD would be a Council level position. The Council approved the LDD, and was advised by Ed that Paul Benson had agreed to fill that seat. The Council stated that if Paul was agreeable, they approved him to be in that position. (Paul has since confirmed that he will serve that role.) 

· Ray said he has some ideas on the community visioning process which will be co-chaired by Chris and Yeshe. He is going to look at getting some expert help to assist them in the process.

· Ray said he met with the Community Building Committee on Saturday. They discussed the new orientation process. They also want to schedule a volunteer appreciation brunch/lunch in mid-March.
· Ed announced that the next SHWB Advisory Group is meeting on January 27 at 2:30 PM.

Culture & Decorum
· Next Work & Play Day is February 9 from 10 to 5. Susana is looking for a Coordinator.

· Shambhala Day is February 11. We need a Coordinator.
· Susana stated that she would like to be able to place the list of maintenance, repair and services and supplies needed on the website so community members can sign up to volunteer. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Ed Hargadon
